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Thank you Warren Woods!

WW Is Keeping Its Promise To You
	 As we promised during community meetings and via printed material, we are working diligently 
to deliver on our bond proposal commitments. We are making every effort to use the bond proceeds 
efficiently, economically, and responsibly. In short, we are keeping our promise to you.

Here is a sampling of bond proposal projects that will be tackled this summer:

	 •	 New Auditorium seats, carpet and stage rigging at WWMS

	 •	 New secure entrance at Westwood and WWMS

	 •	 New secure entrance and office location at Pinewood

	 •	 Mill and cap Pinewood parking lot with a widened entrance

	 •	 New bleachers and concession building with team rooms at WWT athletic complex

	 • 	New carpet and classroom doors at Westwood

	 •	 New cafeteria floor and classroom carpet at Briarwood

	 •	 Continued installation of new HVAC controls throughout the school district

	 •	 Exterior brickwork restoration at WWT

	 •	 and MANY more!

	 Again, thank you for your continuing support. For a complete list of projects from the 2017 
Bond, please visit our website at http://www.warrenwoods.misd.net/2017-bond-progress/ This 
fall, the Board will be reviewing the 2017 Facility Needs Assessment to prioritize the projects that 
were not included in the 2017 bond proposal. We hope to be able come back to our community 
with a bond proposal structured to maintain our current debt millage rate and address the projects 
that were not included in the 2017 bond proposal.

	 As always, we will continue to keep our promises to you as additional bond work is completed. 
You can count on us because in Warren Woods we make it happen together!

Sincerely,
Stacey Denewith-Fici, Superintendent
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2017 Bond Projects in Progress

New HVAC Installation at Warren Woods Middle School

Pinewood Elementary Classroom Furniture

Demolition of bleachers at Warren Woods Tower

New Canopy Entrance at Warren Woods Middle School

Pinewood Elementary Secure Entry

Restoration is being completed to exterior Warren Woods 
Tower brick columns
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WWT Grads

Graduates enjoying commencements

WWT graduate delivers speech

Graduates move tassles prior to final procession

WWT graduates

WWT graduate receives diploma

WWT graduate
Photos by Patricia O’Blenes, 

courtesy of C&G Newspapers.
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Congratulations to the Class of 2019 Top WWTHS Grads!
Top Graduates

Summa Cum Laude

Alexander Arellano David Asmar Kaylee Asmar Serina Berisha Brianne Cochill

Grace Finazzo Katrina Fortune Madison Glass Thomas Jenkins Jared Jhons

Taylor Michael Samantha Morin Kyle Neill Mackenzie Nitz Steven Poeschel

Monika Szabat Fabyan Ujmaya Jozyan Ujmaya Megan Zocharski



5

Magna Cum Laude 
(With High Honor)

Jenna Alexander 
Michael Barber 
Tetiana Bilous 
Ciera Borden 
Colin Charles 
Hayley Cicola 

David Devio 
Jaclyn Hanna 
Tyaira Jenkins

Anthony Lamerato
Jennifer Minch
Alexander Sam

Nicholas Simons
David Stepanian

Adam Twardy
Asenath Yang

Gwendolyn Yang
Erin Zsembery

Nicholas Bell 
Sidney Bradfield 

Blair Callow 
Kayla Dann 

Adrian David 
Lakaiya Dejarnett-Crumsey 

Caitlyn Duff 
Mary Hall 

Arian Haygood 
Chloe Jablonsky

Dominic Keltar-Reesman
Kayla Kemp

Romeo Kue
Kaizen Lee

Montanna Palazzola
Jeremy Rindal
Andylon Tallo
Ryan Weidner

Cum Laude 
(With Honor)
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Warren Woods Reading Recovery Model
	 This year, we are excited to continue the expansion of the Reading 
Recovery within the district. Over the years, many of our administrators 
reported that our Reading Recovery-trained teachers provide whole 
school benefits because they’re able to share expertise with colleagues. 
It was with this feedback, along with research, that prompted us to 
think bigger about our use of Reading Recovery within the district. The 
underlying premise of our elementary literacy model is to invest in our 
most valued instructional resource, our teachers. 

	 The approach of our program is to develop ways to enhance our professional learning, which, we believe, will 
improve academic success for all our students. Investing in district literacy coaches, a Reading Recovery training site, 
and our work with Dr. Taylor, an area literacy consultant, allows us to expand our capacity to provide high quality and 
job embedded professional development to our elementary teachers. Our model empowers us to be able to learn, in 
greater depth, more about instruction and content so that our teachers and administrators can utilize research-based 
instructional practices. 

	 Our implementation of Reading Recovery requires continued coordination and collaboration between our 
elementary schools, Oakland University, and our Warren Woods Macomb Area Reading Recovery training site. Next 
year, we are training four additional elementary teachers in Reading Recovery: Literacy Support. These teachers add 
to our current team of 11 elementary literacy staff. We were excited to end the year by celebrating the growth of 
many of our Reading Recovery students and their dedicated staff. Thank you for all of your hard work and dedication 
to learning and growing.

WWT Distributive Education Clubs of America 
(DECA) Members

Cosmetology Students present proceeds from fundraiser 
to Turning Point Charity Dental Assistant Program

Certified Nursing Program Graduates
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** USDA NONDISCRIMINATION STATEMENT** 
In accordance with Federal law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, this 
institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, disability, and reprisal 
or retaliation for prior civil rights activity. (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs.) Persons with disabilities who 
require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape, American 
Sign Language, etc.) should contact the responsible State or local Agency that administers the program or USDA’s 
TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 
877-8339 Additionally, program information is available in languages other than English. To file a complaint alleging 
discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, AD-3027, found online at USDA Office of 
Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights Discrimination Complaint Filing, or at any USDA office or write a letter addressed 
to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, 
call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture Office 
of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 1400 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, D.C. 20250-9410 fax: (202) 
690-7442 email: intake@usda.gov This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

Warren Woods Public Schools 
announces the sponsorship of the Summer 
Food Service Program for children. Free meals 
will be made available to children 18 years 
of age and under or persons up to age 26 
who are enrolled in an educational program 
for the mentally or physically disabled that is 
recognized by a State or local public educational 
agency. The meals will be provided without 
regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, 
or disability, and there will be no discrimination 
in the course of the meal service. Meals will be 
provided at the site(s) listed below:

WARREN WOODS 
EDUCATION CENTER

12900 Frazho, Warren, MI 48089

July 8 – August 9 • Monday - Friday
Breakfast: 8:30 a.m. – 9:15 a.m.
Lunch: 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

WARREN WOODS 
TOWER HIGH SCHOOL

27900 Bunert, Warren, MI 48088

August 27 • Tuesday
Lunch: 10:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.

WARREN WOODS 
MIDDLE SCHOOL

13400 12 Mile Road, Warren, MI 48088

August 27 • Tuesday
Lunch: 10:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m.



This Issue of The Board Report is published by the Warren Woods 
Board of Education as a Public Service to the students and parents of 
our school district.  All correspondence should be addressed to: 

Stacey Denewith-Fici, Superintendent 
12900 Frazho Road, Warren, Michigan 48089 

Warren Woods Public Schools  
Board of Education 
Jere Green, President 
Mike Schulte, Vice-President 
Kay F. Walsh, Secretary 
Paul Zannetti, Treasurer 
Gerald A. Barkey, Trustee 
Michael D. Fitzpatrick, Trustee 
Scott Hiller, Trustee 

It is the policy of the Warren Woods Public School district that no 
person shall, on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin or 
ancestry, gender/sex, age or genetic information, disability, height, 
weight or marital status be excluded from participation in, be denied the 
benefits of, or be subjected to discrimination during any program or 
activity or in employment.

Accredited by AdvancED 

Board Meetings 
Regular Board meetings are scheduled on the second Monday of each 
month.  Special meetings are held as needed usually on the fourth 
Monday.  Meetings begin at 6:00 p.m. and are held at the Administrative 
Service Center, 12900 Frazho Road unless otherwise posted. 

Meetings are open to the public.  The community is welcome to attend. 
Board meeting agendas are posted the Friday before each meeting at 
the Administrative Service Center at every school during from  
September through June. 

Pledge of
Allegiance

e

e

e

e e

The Michigan Legislature amended 
the School Code to require school 
districts to offer all students the 
opportunity to recite the Pledge 
of Allegiance every day that school 
is in session. This requirement 
took effect with the start of the 
2014-2015 school year. However, 
students/parents may elect to opt 
out. No student shall be penalized 
for failure to participate in the 
Pledge and the staff shall protect 
any students who choose not to 
participate from bullying .

Together We Can 
Make a Difference!
	 Thank you to Warren Woods Foundation for Educational 
Advancement for their continued   partnership and generosity. 
Established in 1988, the Foundation is a community-based, 
non-profit organization made up of parents, alumni, community 
leaders and educators. As a district, we’ve been fortunate to have 
their unwavering support. Throughout the years, the Foundation 
has distributed grants funds to teachers and scholarships to 
students. We admire their ongoing dedication to helping 
students, and staff alike, and look forward to our continued 
partnership. To learn more about the foundation and way to be 
involved, please visit https://www.wwfea.org/.

Warren Woods Foundation
for Educational Advancement


